SELECTMEN'S Minutes, Monday, November 28, 1988

Present: Rachel C. Reinstein, Chairman, Edwin F. Rowehl, William Suydam,
Jr, Madeleine Henley, Administrative Assistant and Elizabeth M. Shaw,
Secretary/Bookkeeper.

Meeting called to order at 7:30PM.

The scrap pile at the land £ill will be removed starting on Wednesday.
Chris Joseph, Police Chief requested an executive session. So voted.

Meeting called to order. No information available from the executive
session.

Art Stenberg, Zoning Inspector, returned permit #88006. Sam Harding, with
the permission of the Selectmen, changed the set back on the proposed
construction in order to meet set back requirements. Permit approved.

Art was given permit applications #88007 and #88008.

Sy Little and Harry Page discussed the Kincaid Construction permit for
the storage shed on Water St. Since only three markers were located to
check the lot lines on the property, Mr. Page plans to build using the
most restrictive lot lines.

Rachel Reinstein asked about the two permits one of which was suspended
and the second one being an approved permit for construction on the same
property. Will Kincaid Costruction withdraw the second permit if the
Selectmen approve the permit for the duplex? Mr. Page did not»givé}bommit
himself.

After much discussion, Selectmen approved the permit for the duplex.

The replacement on the shed on the same property was disapproved
according to Article 13 Sec. DI.

Selectmen moved to revoke the previous permit now that the permit was

issued for the duplex. Rachel Reinstein, Bill Suydam and Edwin Rowehl so
voted.

Jane Hill, Health and Welfare Officer was asked to check State guidelines
for rent assistance. She was also asked to check on eligibility and
verify information on the application. It was also advised that all

applicants should apply to Keene for assistance first since the town
assistance is set up for emergency situations.
An intent to cut was signed.

Madeleine Henley informed Selectmen the time is up for the removal of the
Hyland building. Selectmen approved the bid specs for removal and agreed
to run an add in the Keene, Concord and Manchester papers.

Minutes of last weeks meeting approved with minor corrections.

Meeting adjourned 11:30 PM ems



11/29, Madeleine Henley, Edwin Rowehl and Bill Suydam met to discuss the
building permit for Kincaid Const. After researching the permit, it was
found to have been submitted on the old regulations. Mr. Page will change
the wording to state replacement of shed. This change resulted in
approval of the permit. Rachel Reinstein, approved via phone.

11/30 Madeleine Henley, Edwin Rowehl and Bill Suydam discussed the need
for updating the computer and need of the administrative assistant to have
available a portable computer. Edwin Rowehl, Bill Suydam voted to
purchase the required computer from the Administrative Assistant's fund
set up by the warrant article. Rachel Reinstein approved via telephone.



